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Drogos, Donna, Env. Health

From: Drogos, Donna, Env. Health
Sent: Friday, May 31, 2013 3:18 PM
To: 'Jeff and Vicki'
Subject: RE: 640 Brooklyn Avenue, Oakland

Categories: Mail_Cases

Hi Jeff, 
 
Your case number at ACEH is RO0003114.  Your case will be created in Geotracker and assigned to an ACEH caseworker 
within in the next 2 weeks.   
 
Thank You, Donna 
 
 
Donna L. Drogos, P.E. | Division Chief 
Alameda County Environmental Health 
1131 Harbor Bay Parkway 
Alameda, CA 94502 
510-567-6721| Ext. 36721 | donna.drogos@acgov.org  
 
Confidentiality Notice: This email and any attachments thereto may contain private, confidential, and privileged material for the sole use of the 
intended recipient. Any review, copying, or distribution of this email (or any attachments thereto) by other than the County of Alameda or the intended 
recipient is strictly prohibited.  If you are not the intended recipient, please contact the sender immediately and permanently delete the original and any 
copies of this email and any attachments thereto. 
 
 
 

From: Jeff and Vicki [mailto:jvjung98@gmail.com]  
Sent: Tuesday, May 28, 2013 9:22 AM 
To: Drogos, Donna, Env. Health 
Subject: Re: 640 Brooklyn Avenue, Oakland 
 
Hello Ms. Drogos, 
 
Trust you had a relaxing and safe Memorial Day weekend. 
 
Please let me know if you require from me any additional information or documents pertaining to this case. 
 
Thanks, 
Jeff 

 
 
On May 8, 2013, at 4:09 PM, "Jeff & Vicki Jung" <jvjung98@gmail.com> wrote: 

Hello Ms. Drogos, 

  

Thank you for taking the time to return my call yesterday. It was good speaking with you. I am 
the owner of the apartment building located at 640 Brooklyn Avenue, Oakland. Again, I 
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apologize for all the communication you have been receiving regarding this matter the past few 
weeks. Per your request, I have asked everyone else involved to communicate only through me 
from now on. 

It is my understanding that the source (750 gallon UST) of the contamination (home heating oil) 
at the site has been removed; a second excavation has taken place as far down as feasible; a 
substantial reduction of the contamination level has been achieved; and that the property sits at 
the top of Haddon Hill, well above sea and Lake Merritt levels. 

 
If I may, I would like to provide a bit of background information regarding the UST: I have 
owned this apartment building for over 35 years, since 1978, and never knew there was a UST 
located on the property until late last year, when I put the property up for sale. The building had 
obviously been converted to natural gas years prior to my acquiring it, most likely at least two 
owners before me. I authorized the tank removal in September 2012 immediately upon learning 
of its existence and Golden Gate Tank began the removal process immediately. 
 
For your convenience, I can also be reached by telephone at 650-574-3773 most afternoons 
except Tuesdays or any other time that is convenient for you by pre-arrangement. I will make 
myself available and look forward to working with you on this matter. 
 
With regards,  
Jeff Jung 

  

650-574-3773 

jeffsjung@gmail.com 


